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Dear LAHCE Members,  
 
Self-care is a term that has been thrown around for a while, and often, and stereotypically, we may think of 
activities like taking a bath, getting a massage, or going to coffee with a friend.  While these activities can 
help us feel better, they can also be indulgences that are not realistic in our lifestyle or be helpful for the 
rejuvenation our mind, body, or spirit need. 

 
Self-compassion might be a term that is more suited to our lifestyle. For many of us, we serve as 

helpers, educators, caregivers…in other words: we help others.  While helping others can be 
incredibly positive for our wellbeing, it can also feel, or be, draining when we give more of 

ourselves than we anticipate.  Our compassion for others does not extend or come back to 
ourselves. 
 

To accept ourselves as we are can be difficult, we are our own worst critics!  The way we speak to ourselves 
matters.  To look at this in a different way, think about the thoughts or things you say to yourself and then 
ask yourself if you would say the same thing to a good friend.  Treating ourselves as we treat our good 
friends is a way to practice self-care and compassion so that we can accept ourselves, faults and all.  When 
we can be kind to ourselves, we are more resilient when unexpected issues arise. 
 
On the self-care September calendar on the back of the newsletter, it states that we cannot pour 
from an empty cup.  While I tend to roll my eyes at clichés like this, it truly is a good point to 
remember.  We have tendencies to get busy in our day to day routines and to do lists that we 
forget to take moments to recharge.  Self-care or compassion is not a one and done activity; to 
be most effective, self-care is something small we can do each day to help us stay 
grounded, take a break, connect with others, realize what we are grateful for, or even to 
forgive ourselves.  
 
What do you do to take a break?  How can you enhance that to a small break each day to improve your 
wellbeing?  
 
Have a beautiful September! 

University of Wisconsin-Extension, U.S. Department of Agriculture and Wisconsin counties cooperating. UW-Extension 
provides equal opportunities in employment and programming, including Title VI, Title IX and ADA. 

September ‘19 

Heather Quackenboss 

Human Development and Relationships Educator 

Heather.quackenboss@wisc.edu 

UW-Extension-Activities Line 
Interested in an upcoming 
event? Curious if an event has 
been cancelled? Call our 
activities line for an updated 
recorded message.  

(608) 785-6418 

 

UW-Extension Facebook 

Page 
For the latest research-based 
educational news and articles, 
be sure to “like” and follow 
our facebook page at 
www.facebook.com/
lacrossecountyuwex 
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 Save your beans, tomatoes and so 

much more! 

 Learn how to can with a water bath 

and pressure canner 

 Make pesto and salsa 

 The best ways to freeze, dehydrate, 

then package your food.  

Food for the demonstrations donated by Hunger Task Force and Kane Street Garden and The Food Forest at the YMCA. 

Canning supplies donated by the Leithold estate. Basil class presented by Amy Shea of Wisewater Botanicals & Sundry. 
For more information, contact Natalie Kostman, Hillview Urban Agriculture Center’s Program Manager at 608.782-2585 or greenhouse@hillviewuac.org 
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Executive Committee Reports 

In a perfect world, there is peace and harmony.  In our 

trying times with outbursts of horrific storms and 

unstable people with guns, it is a relief to bask in 

the waters of peace and harmony. One needs 

to find positive diversions to maintain inner 

peace and contentment so necessary for our 

well being.  Your involvement in HCE may be the 

outlet to help you maintain your equilibrium.  

 

Each year LAHCE identifies a cause that addresses a 

need in the community. It is a wonderful way to not 

only fill a need in society, but it also gives us an 

opportunity to work together and get to know each 

other in a more casual project setting.  Each year the 

project is different. It is referred to as the Services of 

Love project, which is documented and submitted to the 

state in competition for recognition at the state 

conference this month. 

Members have the opportunity to know each other 

through committee work, while also learning how an 

organization functions. At the end of the year you 

have the opportunity to sign up for the 

committees you would like to serve on. 

Volunteering will not only prompt personal 

growth, but also organizational growth through 

your contributions.  

 

As we approach the fall of the year, keep these ideas in 

mind. Not only do you need the organization, the 

organization needs YOU!    

 

Enjoy these last days of summer.   

Lois M. Hess 

President 

Membership & Marketing 

In June, 6 letters including our trifold informational booklet were mailed to women who had requested getting the 
newsletter but who were not HCE members. One letter was returned as unforwardable and there was no response 
from the other 5. 
 
I had received a call from the secretary of the Hmong Association asking questions about HCE since Cathy Onsager 
and I had attended their open house and left information.  She had questions for me regarding HCE which I 
answered and she also contacted Heather Quackenboss to question her.  WE concluded that they are really not 
that interested in joining or forming a club. 
 
I had also contacted the Coulee Region Women’s Magazine about doing a feature on HCE, possibly in their fall 

edition so it could be in conjunction with National HCE Week. This is a strong possibility to happen and I will be 

contacting them again in September to see what information they will need. 

Sheryl Smith 
Secretary 

President’s Message 
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Wisconsin Bookworms 

 
We are ready to start our 16th year of administering the Wisconsin Bookworms program.  It has 

taken many people inside and outside LAHCE to make this a successful endeavor.   
 
We have one reader who has been with the program for 15 years – our own Barb Hubert – and I 

hope you were able to see her recognized for that at the Spring Banquet.  Mary Hanson has been a 
reader for 10 years.  She is a former teacher and loved reading to the children. Mary must leave the program due to 
health issues, so we are looking for another volunteer.  If you are interested or know someone inside or outside HCE 
who is interested in reading for the program, please let me know. 
 
The reading starts the first week of October.  The list of books is on the WAHCE website for all interested. 

Jeanne Flynn 
Bookworms Coordinator 

Message From The Editor 

History continues…. Mindoro Center  

 

The Blooming Country Homemakers group included 

Mindoro and the four coulees around it. This group 

consisted of women ages 40 and under who lived mostly 

in old farm houses and averaged 3 children. They had 

representation from a wide variety of occupations and 

backgrounds, which lead to interesting discussions. 

 

Browns Valley Homemakers was organized in April 1923 

with the help of a home economist who was sent from 

Madison. They had 25 members. They also received 

assistance with various projects from teachers from the 

College of Agriculture in Onalaska. La Crosse County did 

not have a paid Extension worker until 1936.  This club 

donated to worthwhile causes, helped needy families, 

served at auctions, and entertained patients at Lakeview 

Health Center as well as attending College Days, having 

craft days, holding Spring Banquets, and taking trips. 

 

The Burr Oak Homemakers entry to the booklet 

contained no information about the club, only the 

history of the people who settled there. 

 

Lewis Valley Homemaker Club was organized in 

November, 1929.  At the time of this publication they 

had 9 members. 

 

The Union Mills entry also contained just information 

about the history of the area around Stevenstown, who 

lived where and who bought properties from others. The 

only mention of the Homemakers was that they held 

plays in the old store building. 

Sheryl Smith 
Editor 

Executive Committee Reports 

Educational Programs 
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Committee Reports 

Cultural & Textile Arts Report 

 
While writing this month’s newsletter 
article, I am anticipating the upcoming 
WAHCE Conference at Manitowoc on 
September 16 – 18.  Getting the 
Cultural/Textile Arts display set up is a 
huge undertaking, and Linda 
Sutherland, State Cultural Arts Chair, 
along with her crew of volunteers, do an 
amazing job.  This will be my second year 
volunteering to help with set-up, judging 
and take-down of the approx. 400 entries 
we will receive.  It is exciting to see the talent 
displayed by HCE members from around the 
state.  The entries I will be taking with me from 
La Crosse County are exceptionally beautiful and 
well done, and should earn a number of “Blue” 
ribbons. Thanks to all of you who entered items 
for sharing your talents.   
 
Watch for conference news and cultural arts updates in 
future newsletters. 
 
By the time you read this, our cultural arts event on the 
Norwegian Art of Rosemaling will have been held.  
Hopefully, all who attended found it to be educational 
and entertaining.   
 
Looking forward, it’s time to relax a little, and then start 
planning your entries for next year.  If anyone has any 
suggestions for upcoming cultural arts events, please 
share them with me. 
 

Happy crafting and creating! 

Laura Ira 
Cultural & Textile Arts Coordinator 

Family and Community Life 
 
I would like to share with you the results of our 
Impact of HCE (volunteer hours) survey. 
 
Number of members responding: 17 
Events: 801 hours 
Fundraising: 97.5 hours 
Community Outreach: 458.5 hours 
Donation Value: $1563.50 
 
Thank you to everyone who took the time to compile 

the information and fill out the forms. This 

information is very useful in letting others know how 

much HCE is of value to our county. 

 

Leann Kramer 
Family and Community Life Coordinator 

International Coordinator 

 
$212.13 was collected through Pennies for Friendship 
this year in our county for our water filters project. 
 

These filters will filter approximately 5 gallons of  
water in about 40 minutes. ACWW’s Water around 
the World Project besides 
supporting clean water and 
sanitation projects, provides 
water tanks, bores wells, gives out 
hand pumps, plus the filters to help needed countries 
to have water.  

Jeanne Flynn 
Bookworms Coordinator 

 

LAHCE Mission Statement 
 

La Crosse County Association for Home and Community 
Education strives: 
 

TO promote and strengthen the family unit; 
TO provide opportunities of self-education for 

development of potential abilities; 
TO better serve and improve home and community life. 
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COOPERATIVE EXTENSION SERVICE 

United States Department of Agriculture 

University of Wisconsin-Extension 

La Crosse County Offices 

212 North 6th Street 

La Crosse, WI 54601 

  

     

AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER 

 

 

X Crosse-County News 

 

 


